Edward Randolph
Deputy Executive Director for Energy and Climate Policy /
Director, Energy Division
California Public Utilities Commission- San Francisco

RE: Approving an extension on time to post the completed final evaluation reports for the 2017 Energy Savings Claims Review of energy efficiency custom projects from June 1, 2019 to July 1, 2019

## Dear Mr. Randolph:

In your memo dated April 12, 2019, the Energy Division requests an extension of time to post a final 2017 custom projects evaluation report to the Energy Efficiency Branch's Public Documents Area (https://pda.energydataweb.com) website by June 1, 2019. Your letter states that Commission staff and contractors will conduct a due diligence review of the Investor-Owned Utilities 2017 custom projects efficiency savings and prepare a report to the Commission by July 1, 2019.

You report that because of contracting delays that began in 2016 and extended into 2018, Commission staff lacked resources to post the corresponding draft report by April 1, 2019 as directed. You also report that at the end of February 2019, Energy Division finalized a contract with its consultant who will be performing this work. As this is the case, I grant Energy Division's request as reasonable; the Commission staff and contractors will conduct a due diligence review of the Investor-Owned Utilities 2017 custom projects efficiency savings and prepare an evaluation report to the Commission, which will be posted to the Energy Efficiency Branch's Public Documents Area website by July 1, 2019.

Per Rule 16.6 of the Rules of Practice and Procedure, Energy Division shall promptly inform all parties to the proceeding of this extension and state in the opening paragraph that the Executive Director has authorized the extension.

Sincerely,

Alice Stebbins
Executive Director

Cc: ALJ Julie Fitch; ALJ Valerie Kao, Jennifer Kalafut, Manisha Lakhanpal